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Reference: FOI.ICB-2324/265 
 
Subject: Antenatal Classes 

I can confirm that the ICB does not hold the information requested; please see responses below: 
 

QUESTION RESPONSE 

I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to 
request the following information from your Integrated Care System. 
Please may you provide me with: 
 
1. The total number of expectant mothers in your area, broken down 
by year, since 2010. 
 
2. The number of expectant mothers in your area, who have been 
informed that NHS provided in-person antenatal classes are full, 
broken down by year, since 2010. 
 
3. The number of expectant mothers in your area, who were able to 
access NHS provided in-person antenatal classes, by year, since 
2010. 
 
4. If antenatal classes are provided virtually, how many expectant 
mothers in your area viewed these classes online, by year, since 
2010. 

1. The ICB does not hold data specifically on pregnancies, the 
information closest would be number of maternity bookings at 
providers in our area. This information is already in the public domain 
and available here: https://digital.nhs.uk/data-and-
information/publications/statistical/maternity-services-monthly-
statistics 

Details relating to the derivation of metrics and inclusion criteria 
should be available via the publishing sites, or by using contact 
details made available on them. 
 

2-4 The ICB does not hold this information. We advise you to contact the 
Acute Trusts, as follows; 

 
 North Bristol NHS Trust (NBT) – https://www.nbt.nhs.uk/about-

us/information-governance/freedom-information/request-
information 

 University Hospitals Bristol and Weston NHS Foundation Trust 
(UHBW) – https://www.uhbw.nhs.uk/p/how-we-use-your-
data/freedom-of-information-foi-requests 

 
The information provided in this response is accurate as of 19 October 2023 and has been approved for release by Rosi Shepherd, 
Chief Nursing Officer for NHS Bristol, North Somerset and South Gloucestershire ICB. 


